
 

 

Moruya  2 August 2022 

Invocation. For good food, for good friendship and the privilege to serve we give thanks. 

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do. Is it the TRUTH? Is it FAIR to all concerned? Will it build  

GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

President Shirl’s Board. Vice President Andrew Elek; Immediate Past President Chris Manahan; Secretary Andrew Elek 
Treasurer Vacant/Fred Power; Director Club Service Keith Armstrong; Meal Numbers John Hayes; Program John Gillett; Bulletin 
John Sewell; Membership Peter Smith; Director International Shirl Hayes; Director Vocational Pauline Gleeson; Director Community 
Service   Col Jay;  Director Youth Service Gerry Bussa; Rotary Foundation Keith Armstrong; Catering Projects Ward Hack, Jan 
Young and Allan Veness; Protection Col Jay; ShelterBox Alan Shephard. 

SHIRL’S SHENANIKINS  
 Carers Accommodation: A big hug to everyone for an 

enjoyable and productive Club Assembly. As we ran 

out of time we will continue discussion about Carers 

Accommodation at our next meeting 9th August which 

is also a board meeting.  

All members and the close companions are invited to 

the Carers Accommodation Planning Meeting on Fri-

day 5th August at 10.30 am at the Golf Club. Similarly 

members of the Batemans Bay and Narooma RCs are 

invited + the 9 people from our first meeting. It would 

be good to have a crowd to pool ideas, concerns, skills 

and knowledge. Please let me know if you are coming. 

PCYC After School Program 

Col Jay and John Hayes took 

two hours to put up the bas-

ketball ring and a couple of 

visits to cement in the table 

and chairs that had been dis-

lodged by rain. The basketball 

ring is heaps popular and the 

table a place of quiet for 

homework and chatting. 

North Head Showers          
Just received pho-

tos of hot show-
ers at North Head 
– WOW another 
victory! 

 No details but a 
picture is worth ... 
lots of words. 

 Warning: Do not type in 
Google ‘hot pictures’  

Shirl 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Last Week— Club Assembly 

We covered a lot of ground. 

Fiji Project.  David Brawn, who heads the District 
Environmental Team, has asked for support in a pro-
ject to install a solar system in a small Fiji School. 
Costs are estimated at $45,000. Subject to Board ap-
proval, we will donate $1,000. 

Defibrillators for Banksia.  We had applied for a Dis-
trict Foundation Grant of $4,000.  $3,600 has been 
granted—we will meet the balance. 

Kiosk. Ken Brown has arranged a pretty comprehen-
sive overhaul of the building. We need a working bee 
to paint the walls. 

Kiosk Menu. We are trialling fish and chips—$10. 

Dinner Menu.  The Golf Club dining room will be 
closed  from 9th to 16th August. The Club will supply 
pizzas for our 9th meeting and will open the kitchen 
for the 16th. 

Pre School veggie garden. The chook run that we 
built in Rohan’s year remains in good order but the 
three vegetable beds need renewing. Alternative 
maerials for replacing the beds are being investigat-
ed—working bees to construct them will be needed. 

South Head Cemetery.   August should see the end 
of discussions with National Parks, and we should be 
able to organize working bees to reset the broken 
gravestones in the form they require. 

President’s absence. Shirl and John plan to be in 
Cambodia from 6th January to 17th January with the 
Rotary Club of East Maitland on a RAWCS project. 

Lions Club Future. It is unclear when our Lions Club 
will end, and the question od how many of their 
members might like to join Rotary is unresolved. 

Revisions to our Constitution. Minutes of our 
Board’s meeting will be circulated to all members. 
The Bulletin editor will make changes to our Constitu-
tion as soon as the final changes are circulated.  
Members do not require a printed copy 

 

 



 

 

MEAL NUMBERS John Hayes will assume that you 

ARE attending unless you let him know by Sunday 

noon that you are not. The details are  . 

  Phone 0413 015776 or, if that fails, 

 ring  Shirl on 0419 404220                   

Email  hayesjm40@hotmail.com  

Duty This Week               

2 August 

Next Week              

9 August 

Badges  Wendy Smith 

Invocation/toast  John Spencer 

Meet & Greet  Allan Veness 

Cashiers  Steve Young         

Derek Anderson 

4 Way Test  Keith Armstrong 

Introduce  —————- 

Thank  ————— 

August 2  Races  - No Meeting  

August 5 Golf Club 10.30 Carers Accommodation  

August 9 Board meeting   Pizza night? 

August 16 Janice  Sagar Moruya Books 

August 23 Social evening  

August 30 Cees de Rover—a wel-

come return 

 June 15, 2016 about Rhi-

no poaching 

September 20 David McInnes Geophysics 

 Dr Graham Thomas 

 John and Sandra arranged this 
small meeting at Maranatha 
Lodge on Tuesday where  
Keith presented Graham with 
his PHF and Lorne with her-
Honorary Rotarian badge. 

Graham was quite bright and 
seemed to recognize us, but 
his attempts to speak were 

mostly unsuccessful. Nevertheless a really worth-
while  gathering. 

 

No Meeting—Race 

Day. 

Kiosk Komments 

The race meeting on Tuesday 2 August is not ex-
pected to be a big one attendance-wise but it will 
give us a chance to test the popularity of Fish and 
Chips as a new menu option. 

The Jockey Club has had repairs made to the walls 
and ceiling holes and it is now up to us to do a 
clean and repaint of the interior - standby for a call 
from Tony for a working bee to do this. 

I am still looking for an apprentice to take over the 
catering job from the end of December.  Just to 
remind, Lin and I need to focus on preparing our 
property for sale next year and this will need a lot 
of work on our part.  We are therefore resigning 
from the Kiosk for a while.  These catering jobs do 
take time  and effort and I know that we can't do 
both properly (I am 75, not 45!) 

Please have a hard think about taking over my job 
and learning what is involved before I go.  You 
have a good team of helpers in place, coordination 
is the key requirement. 

PS Due to the prevalence of Covid, all working in 
the Kiosk are strongly advised to wear masks—and 
please remember to wash your hands on entry. 

***Races on Tuesday August 2    

We need to provide Steward’s meals (chips & burgers) one 

hour prior to first race at 1155, hence * denotes early 

starters at 10.30.  

Races 2 August Morning (11:30) Afternoon (1:30) 

Setting Up Drinks Alan Shephard/
John Spencer 

  

Cashier Derek Anderson Keith Armstrong 

Order writer     

Order filler 1 Phil Smith Phil Armstrong 

Order filler  2 
 

Alan Shephard Peter Smith 

Cook Cletus Heffernan* John Hayes 

Cooks Assistant John Sewell   

Prep Kim Dent* 
Fran Anderson 

Shirley Hayes 

Chip Fryer Mike Dent* Allan Veness 

Bain Marie 1 John Gillet David Collis 

Bain Marie 2 Chris Manahan Vacant 

Washing up Vacant Pauline Gleeson 

Clean up     3:30pm   Tony Armstrong 


